
 

IEMQG General Meeting 
June 3, 2017

Grand Terrace Community Room, Grand Terrace, CA

The meeting was called to order at 2:00 by President Laura Greene.  Laura conducted the “five 
question game” and Evie Reinstra won the prize. Donna Gaston briefly outlined the Block Lotto due 
next month.  Cindy Chrisler reported that the Joann’s at Ontario Mills is looking for a quilting and 
sewing teacher.   Cindy also announced that Citrus Belt Quilters still has room in the workshop by 
Allyson Allen for more participants.  Rachel McGee said that 11 charity quilts from IEMQG were 
donated to the Disabled Veterans at their open house in Highland.  Pat Klassen requested sign-ups for 
refreshments for upcoming meetings.  In celebration of the guild’s first anniversary, Laura read a brief 
history of how the guild came into being.  Today’s meeting was attended by 27 members and 13 
guests.
The refreshment break featured a birthday cake for the guild.  

The featured speaker, Latifah Saafir, began her presentation at 2:30.  After a media presentation and 
trunk show, Latifah took questions and donated three patterns and a template for door prizes.   

A bundle of fat quarters was won by Evie Reinstra.  The patterns and template were won by Chlesea 
Olsen, Rachel rogers, Sandy Rosner, and Cathy Taylor.   

The next meeting will be held on July 1.  Members should bring quilts for show and share, Word 
challenge entries, and BOMs. 

Meeting adjourned at 4:30 PM.  

Respectfully submitted,  

Cindy Chrisler 


